
 

KEY MESSAGES 
 

 

 Reminder: There is no Extended Study next week 

 Reminder: School half term ends on Friday, 24 May 2019 and starts on 

Monday, 3 June 2019 

Week Ending: 17 May 2019 

YEAR 7 
Year 7 have looked at what it means to be a young carer this week through tutor set, and what we can do to support pupils in our year 

group who are young carers. Pupils have been continuing to develop their returned assessments, using purple pen to improve their 

understanding of key areas.                                                                                                                                                                    

Moving into the final week of term, our girls’ football team have the county cup final and we are very excited to see them play!  

Head of Year 7: Miss L Hughes   Achievement Coordinator: Miss I Ridley 

YEAR 8  

During tutor time, Year 8 have been focusing on the topic of Young Carers in the community. This has provoked discussions, which have 

displayed both the maturity and kind-hearted nature of the year group. Students now feel well informed and understand how they can 

help students that may be helping a little more than normal at home.                                                                                                     

Some students in Year 8 have also started to prepare mini language lessons which they will deliver in feeder Primary schools after half 

term. Well done! 

Head of Year 8: Miss N Ward   Achievement Coordinator: Miss B Marshall 

YEAR 9 
The Year 9 Boys’ Football Team have retained the County Cup with a 3-1 win over Beckett. In a closely fought match Toot Hill took the 
lead after 10 minutes but Beckett equalised five minutes later. Toot Hill took the lead again with only 10 minutes left of the match before 
scoring a penalty in stoppage time to seal the win. Congratulations to the team and good luck to them in their other upcoming semi-final.                    
There is also an athletics event coming up at the new track in Newark on Monday 20 May and Year 9 students have been chosen to 
represent the KS4 team so we'd like to wish them luck as well.                                                                                                             
Please remember there is no extended study in the final week of half term apart from girls football on Wednesday 22 May with the 
Nottingham Forest coaches. 

Head of Year 9: Mr D Mordue   Achievement Coordinator: Miss J Smith 

YEAR 10 
The Year 10s have been voting for their tie for Year 11 in tutor time this week.  A student panel picked three ties for the year group to 
vote on and the final tie will be revealed next week! In addition, the students have been learning about revision techniques in active 
tutoring and gaining more information about what their mock exams in June will cover.                                                                             
We are encouraging students to book their Work Experience placements now.  If your child requires any help doing this, then please 
contact your child’s tutor. 

Head of Year 10: Miss V Salt   Achievement Coordinator: Miss I Sheldon 

YEAR 11 
I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate all of Year 11s following Celebration Day. It was a fantastic day and provided the 
perfect opportunity for staff and pupils to come together to reflect on their time at Toot Hill.                                                                                  
The formal exams are now well and truly underway. A big thank you to all parents and carers for their support at home during the next 
critical few weeks. 

Head of Year 11: Mr D Lynas   Achievement Coordinator: Miss A Hall  

 

 

 

 

Years 7/8/9 Activities Week 2019 (AW19)     

Confirm your AW19 place by returning your consent forms and payments ASAP                                                                            

URGENT: Your place is NOT confirmed until you have returned your consent form and payment

                                                                                                                                      

International Enterprise Meeting - Trip to Slovakia - 19 August - 1 September 2019 

Thank you to the students and parents who have expressed an interest in the above opportunity. A meeting will be held on Thursday 23 
May at 5.30pm in the Suthers Building. This will be an opportunity to find out more information and details of the application process. 
Please confirm how many people would like to attend to ffarmer@toothillschool.co.uk  

 

Newark Book Festival 12-14 July 2019 

The two day literature festival is taking place in July across Newark and they are looking for volunteers:-                                              
Front of House                                                                                                                                                                                                  
Artist Liaison                                                                                                                                                                                                  
Box Office Manager/Assistant                                                                                                                                                        
Refreshment Stall in Town Hall                                                                                                                                                                   
This is an opportunity to develop your transferable skills and to give something back to the community. If you are interested please 
contact Mrs Farmer ffarmer@toothillschool.co.uk 
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